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This Week - Thursday 4th October 2001


5:30 for 6 pm at The Boathouse, 326 Wakefield Quay, Nelson.





WARWICK BISHOP





Own Job Talk





Apologies & guests please to Glasgow Harley. 


Fax 546 9355, Phone 548 7129 or email < glasgow.harley@clear.net.nz > before 10 am Thursday 
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Presidents Guests:  Warwick Bishop (28th), Rory Langbridge, John Logan, Alan Winwood & Arthur Bradbury			October is Vocational Service Month.		           		





�
Notices





Appeals coming up


Save the Children Fund – 7–8th October


Foundation for the Blind – 27-29th October


See President Jenny if you can help with these door to door collections.








What’s new in my line


Three members contributed to this resurrected and highly enjoyable part of our meetings.





Birgit Newman – Tourist influx to see the now world renowned “Wearable Arts”.  Almost 4,000 visitors to our City collectively spending $2,4 million.  Another $2.20 per dollar spent is also injected into our local economy from downstream activities.  Birgit personally arrange for 1,000 of these visitors with her specially designed “packages”.  Birgit also has an internet based booking facility for overseas tourists coming into our region.  Unfortunately there has been an 80% drop off in enquiries since WTC terrorism attacks.





John Hannah’s – Sealord Group, supplies products to two areas being Food Services, which includes restaurants, hotels etc and supermarkets and retail/wholesale outlets.  John is concerned that demand may fall as people stop traveling and may need to review production levels.  He is also experiencing difficulty getting salmon into Mainland USA.  Staff from the Sealord Group is only traveling if absolutely necessary and fuel supplies are being bought forward (good idea or not??)





Chris Jagusch:  The Nelson Mail has seen two extremes.  The Wednesday following the attacks saw an extra 1,300 papers sold, but the Saturday following saw the lowest advertising and sales levels for five years.  





Gun-emplacement visit


Purpose is to clear track so visitors can get to these sites.  Weekend of October 6th and 7th is proposed.  There will be scallops and fish to reward any volunteers.  See Bob Cooper.





Invitation


Members are invited to the meeting of the Nelson West Rotary Club this Wednesday for a special meeting to farewell member Lorraine McIntosh as she leaves Nelson for Spain. The speaker for the “Spanish Theme” evening is her Spanish fiancée.  Those unable to attend our own club meeting on Thursday can make up here.


President’s Pen





"What’s New in My Line" - this new 3 minutes at Rotary has got off to a flying start.  Thanks to John Hannah for pulling it all together and to


Birgit, John and Chris for making it so interesting.  We all hear about this great place that we live in, but to hear about it in terms of the economy, tourism and real jobs gives us a different slant.  


Just remember if you have something new in your line - a new product, have attended an interesting course/conference, have visited somewhere new - give me a call or email and you can tell us all about it.  This slot helps to make our meetings more interesting, and this makes our club more appealing to possible new members!!


Last meeting 





Grant Pinkham		    How Rotary Helps


Grant suffered a serious mental illness approximately 18 months ago that has been diagnosed a result of a build up of stress over a considerable period of time.  Grant very generously and courageously shared his experience with us.  He was particularly impressed with the support of Rotary and this has played a significant part in his recovery process.  Grant really has adopted a positive attitude and is now retraining in the Hospitality Industry and is contributing substantially to St John’s Ambulance on a voluntary basis.  Grant has already saved one life but is very careful about over-exercising dogs that belong to other people.  Grant’s advice – People are more valuable than assets, avoid stress by talking to people and finally Rotary does and has helped.  Thanks Grant and all the best to you and Colleen.


  


Attendance


Present:48 Apologies:30 Leave:10 Silent:1 





Make-ups: Ross Newman (Richmond) Alan Winwood (Nelson Sunrise), Bruce Hands (Nelson West), Jenny Black, Arthur Bradbury & Ray Minchin (Nelson Sunrise Presidents)


Visitors and guests: Jim Halford, Shaun Costello





  


 


Parting Thought


from Garth Gavin


(Mahatma Gandhi)





 “An eye for an eye leaves the whole world blind”








Next Meeting 





 We return to the Boathouse to hear Warwick Bishop present his Own Job Talk.





  Make up options





Nelson Central – Mondays at 6pm, 


RSA Club, Phone 548 7057


Richmond – Mondays at 6pm, 


Waimea T&C Club, Phone 543 9179


Stoke Tahuna – Tuesdays at 6pm, 


Ocean Lodge, Phone 548 5179


Nelson West – Wednesdays at 6pm, Contract Bridge Club, Phone 548 7655


Motueka – Thursdays at 6pm, 


Swan Hotel, Phone 03 528 7009








Editor: John Ryder <rotary@ryder.gen.nz>


